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Meyers, Robert COE

From: Meyers, Robert COE
Sent: Wednesday, September 04, 2002 12:56 PM
To: Glover, Becky Team Metro
Subject: RE: Conflict of Interest Question

Sorry I haven’t responded sooner. Based on the facts that are presented in the e-mails below, there is nothing in the Code
of Ethics and Conflict of Interest Ordinance that would preclude Mr. Diaz from sitting on a municipal board in the City of
Hallandale. Mr. Diaz’ duties with Team Metro are limited to Miami-Dade County and the appointed position he is seeking
is in Broward County, thereby creating no conflict of interest.

If you have any additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at your convenience.

Thank you,

Robert Meyers

Original

Message

From: Clover, Becky Team Metro
Sent: Wednesday, August 28, 2002 10:55 AM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Subject: FW: Conflict of Interest Question

Original

Message

From: Clover, Becky Team Metro
Sent: Wednesday, August 28, 2002 10:53 AM
To: Meyers, Robert COE
Subject: FW: Conflict of Interest Question

Good Morning Mr. Meyers,

Michael Anderson asked me to forward this to you to ask an opinion whether Mr. Juan Diaz, Neighborhood
Compliance Officer for Team Metro, asked if it would be okay for hi to supplying as a council member in the
City of Hallandale; he resides in Hallandale and forwarded the following information to me. Thank you for your
help and assistance in this opinion.

Original

Message

From: Diaz-Estrada, Juan Team Metro
Sent: Monday, August 19, 2002 10:45 AM
To: Glover, Becky learn Metro
Cc: Frazin, Sheldon Team Metro; Anthony, Wanda Team Metro; vargas, Luis Team Metro; Rodriguez, Ghsel Team Metro
Subject: Conflict of Interest Question

Good morning Becky!!!
as per our conversation last Thursday, I am considering the opportunity to apply as council member for the
City of Rallandale to serve for three years at the board of Code Enforcement or the Board of Planning and
Zoning. These boards meet twice a month at night, and I will not be compensated for my job at the board. I
have been living in Hallandale, Broward County since August 1997, and I have been with Miami Dade County
since July 1987. Could you find for me if there is any conflict of the interest due to the fact that I am working
as a code enforcement for Miami Dade County, Team Metro? Please let me know before I turn my application
in. Thanks in advance for your cooperation in this mailer.

Sincerely,

Jtta’v’i RctfaeZi DCw’-Etrackt’
Neighborhood Compliance Officer
Team Metro Northeast
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